
Devon Cannon 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Doug Postel 

Tuesday, November 02, 2021 10:58 AM 

Devon Cannon 

FW: 

From: Sybil Foster [mailto:Mayor@simsboro.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, November 02, 202110:36 AM 

Subject: 

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Please do not click on links or attachments unless you know the content is safe;, 

Mr. Postel, The First Baptist Church on Second St. contacted me and said so much silt has collected in the ditch that it is 

causing water to back up and flood their parking lot, They have requested you to send someone to clean it out. 

Also, I have been told that you can go ahead and build the road around the ball field that leads to the new well site for 

Simsboro anytime you are ready. We have everything cleared to go as soon as the money is approved. Thank you for all 

your help. 

Sincerely, 

Sybil Foster 


